Queensland Government

Cabinet – June 2015
Child and family legislation reform program
Minister for Communities, Women and Youth, Minister for Child Safety and Minister for Multicultural Affairs
Attorney-General and Minister for Justice and Minister for Training and Skills

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]On 1 July 2013, the Commission of Inquiry released its report Taking Responsibility: A Road Map for Queensland Child Protection. The Commission of Inquiry confirmed the child protection system is under immense stress and made 121 recommendations aimed at addressing the risk of systemic failure, and building a sustainable and effective child protection system over the next decade. 
2. In December 2013, the Queensland Government released a response to the Commission of Inquiry’s report, accepting 115 recommendations in full and six recommendations in principle. As part of its response to the Commission of Inquiry’s report, the then Queensland Government committed to establish the Director of Child Protection and Office of the Official Solicitor.
3. The Palaszczuk Government has committed to continuing to implement the child and family reforms recommended by the Commission of Inquiry.
4. Cabinet endorsed government consultation with an expert advisory group and other key legal child protection stakeholders to inform the model and any legislation required to establish the Director of Child Protection and the Office of the Official Solicitor.
5. Attachments
· Nil.
